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We would like to inform you that as of November 1, 2022, the Engine Cooling Systems Production 

Plant began operating on the basis of a permit issued by the Krakow District Governor, 

OS.I.6224.4.2020.AM dated 23.11.2021, in a variant providing for additional reduction of emissions 

into the air, including odor emissions. 

 

During the inspection regarding Plant’s operation under the new variant, the Regional Environmental 

Inspector stated that during regular operation "(...) outside the plant (...) no technological odor 

characteristic of the Valeo plant was confirmed." At present, the inspection has been suspended due 

to the pending results of measurements made by the Inspector. 

 

Regardless of the Inspector's actions, Valeo has taken steps to verify the effectiveness of the new 

technology. Measurements regarding the emission source showed an efficiency of 96.7%. 

 

At the same time, Valeo is awaiting the results of additional analyses that will show whether operation 

under the new variant has positively affected air quality in the area. The results of these analyses 

will be presented on this website.  

 

We would like to emphasize that the above-mentioned analyses are not mandatory but are 

conducted solely on Valeo's initiative. 

 

In order to optimize pro-environmental measures, please report nuisance operations of the Plant to 

the email address: marek.potoczny@valeo.com, providing your name, surname, email address 

and/or telephone number and the location where the nuisance was found.  

 

We kindly inform you that providing this data is necessary to contact you and reliably analyze the 

reported case.  

 

 

 


